
River	
  Ridge	
  Middle/High	
  School
Car	
  Loop	
  Procedures

Safety	
  takes	
  patience.	
  	
  Please	
  drive	
  slowly	
  and	
  cautiously.
The River Ridge Complex was built with one way in and out, so please allow plenty of time. We understand that there is a high
volume of trafDic, and sometimes you will have to wait in line. The trafDic monitors and car loop procedures are designed to help
keep our students safe and the trafDic moving. Please follow this plan and respect the trafDic monitors and their directions. Our
students	
  learn	
  from	
  your	
  example	
  in	
  trafDic.

Students shall only be dropped off or picked up from the right Loading Zone Lane. The left Through Lane allows for trafDic to
move	
  in	
  and	
  out	
  from	
  the	
  Loading	
  Zone	
  Lane.	
  Students	
  are	
  not	
  to	
  walk	
  between	
  cars	
  or	
  across	
  the	
  parking	
  lot	
  to	
  meet	
  their	
  rides.

1.) Pull forward to the next available loading area and pull into the Loading Zone Lane. Encourage your children to enter and exit
the	
  vehicle	
  quickly	
  and	
  safely.	
  Once	
  your	
  student	
  has	
  exited	
  the	
  vehicle,	
  signal	
  and	
  re-­‐enter	
  the	
  Through	
  Lane	
  when	
  safe.

2.)	
  Keep	
  moving	
  in	
  the	
  Through	
  Lane.	
  	
  Please	
  do	
  not	
  drop	
  off/pick	
  up	
  while	
  in	
  the	
  Through	
  Lane.

3.)	
  If	
  you	
  are	
  in	
  line,	
  please	
  stay	
  in	
  your	
  vehicle.	
  	
  If	
  you	
  need	
  to	
  get	
  out	
  of	
  your	
  vehicle,	
  use	
  an	
  available	
  parking	
  space.

IMPORTANT! Do not drop off or pick up students from the Through Lane, entrance gates, bus loop, parking lot aisles, or along
Town Center Road. This is unsafe, and it stops trafDic. Please be advised that there are signs posted on Town Center Road stating
that	
  that	
  stopping	
  is	
  prohibited.	
  	
  Violators	
  will	
  be	
  cited	
  by	
  law	
  enforcement.

In the morning, student supervision begins at 7:00am. School start time is 7:30am. For your child's safety, do not drop
off before 7:00am. The school day ends at 1:55pm. Students must be picked up by 2:25pm. Students left unsupervised
after	
  2:25pm	
  will	
  be	
  required	
  to	
  call	
  parents.

Thank	
  you	
  for	
  recognizing	
  our	
  efforts	
  to	
  keep	
  students	
  safe	
  and	
  trafDic	
  Dlowing.
We	
  truly	
  appreciate	
  encouragement	
  and	
  friendly	
  waves	
  from	
  drivers.

River	
  Ridge	
  parents	
  and	
  students	
  are	
  the	
  greatest!


